LARGO AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 16TH OF SEPTEMBER 2019 AT 7.00 PM IN THE LIBRARY LUNDIN LINKS 
Those present were; Chairman Mr Aitken, Mr Allan, Mrs Stewart, Mrs Brown, Mrs Green, Mr Clark and Mrs Aitken. In attendance was Councillor Ritchie, Mr Ralph Jessop from The Big Bike Revival and Dougie McMillan from The Largo Arts Festival Committee.
Apologies were received from Mrs Young and Mrs Low.
Last month’s minutes were moved for approval by Mrs Aitken and seconded by Mr Brown.
Declaration of interest – Mr Aitken made a declaration of interest and will step out of the meeting during the planning discussion on Drum Cottage.
Big Bike Revival
Mr Ralph Jessop – Development Officer from Cycling UK outlined the purpose of The Big Bike Revival.  This is to encourage more use of bikes in the community including support for groups as well as individuals.  For example, training (this excludes education groups which are covered by Bikeability) in essential bike skills, cycle ride leaders and Pop-up Bike Doctor.  For every cycling group who is registered there is free insurance.
The Community Council have concerns over glass on the cycle path which was created between Lundin Links and Leven.  The build-up of glass is discouraging cyclists from using the path, which The Largo Area Community Council had built to get bikes off the road to prevent accidents.  Mr Jessop will support the Community Council in getting the path swept.  Also mentioned was the potential cycle route along the old railway which is difficult to negotiate with a bike due to the gates.  We were advised to contact The Fife Coast and Countryside Trust.
Mr Jessop was thanked for giving up his time to talk to the Community Council.
Any enquiries should be made to ralph.jessop@cyclinguk.org       
New Gilston
A new directional sign has been ordered for the east end of the village and a reply has been received from Transportation suggesting that the petition from the residents regarding a path should be recorded on an official form.  The requested 30 mph speed limit is not easily achieved however this can be discussed at a site meeting, along with any other concerns and proposals, which will be requested by Mrs Stewart.
Keilburn Path
Mrs Brown brought up the issue of the delayed path improvements.  The main problem seems to be the lack of access for digging machinery.
The other project in the area is the wooded site next to the mill which would be an ideal site for planting native wildflowers and possibly having an area set aside for children to sit which would be a great way to encourage the school children to get involved.  Mrs Brown will pursue the matter with Mr Paterson, our Locality Manager in the hope that there may be grants available.  
Village Parking
The owner of 1 Harbour Wynd attended the meeting to ask for support for the removal of a section of double yellow lines outside his property to allow for parking on the street.  There had been a gap in the yellow lines until they were recently reinstated.
It was suggested that parked cars on Harbour Wynd may slow down the traffic on the hill, however there were concerns over vehicles on the wrong side of the road approaching the bend at the top of the hill and the exits to the Station Carpark and the new development on the caravan site.  
It was suggested that a representative from Roads be invited to discuss this and other parking issues at a future meeting.
97 Bus Route Changes
On the 29th of July 2019 the 97 bus which travels for Leven to St Andrews had its timetable changed and due to the negative impact to commuters a campaign has been launched to reverse the changes.  Previously the bus would get commuters to St Andrews in time for work starting at 9.00 am and home when their work finished at 5.00 pm.  Following the changes, the bus now gets to St Andrews either an hour too early or too late to start at 9.00 and the homeward journey is also an hour later with complete removal of the most popular and convenient service.
The result of the changes is that bus users are having to ask to leave work early or arriving late for work. 
A survey has been carried out by users of the route with the results being passed to Councillors and MSPs.  It has been suggested that perhaps an alternative company could take over the route or a subsidy could be provided by the Scottish Government. There has been a poor response to any communication with Stagecoach.
[bookmark: _GoBack]      Largo Area Community Council are in support of this campaign and will contact; The Locality Manager, Jenny Gilruth our MSP and a representative of Stagecoach who will be invited to a future meeting.  It was also suggested that the bus user’s representatives who attended the meeting Email Brian Souter of Stagecoach.
Planning
Mr Aitken stepped out of the meeting at this point and Mr Allan took over the Chair. 11 Drummochy Road – Extension to south elevation – After discussion it was decided that, due to the extension being behind the perimeter wall there was no community interest.
Bus Shelters
A provider has been secured for the new bus shelter opposite the shops in Lundin Links, the poor condition, due to vandalism, of both shelters at Mercury Motors has been reported and the work needed on the shelter at the harbour has been carried out.
There has been a break-in at the hairdressers in Upper Largo and it was suggested that the close proximity of the bus shelter was a contributing factor and is another reason for it to be re-sited.   Mrs Stewart will communicate this concern; however, it is difficult to find another suitable site for the shelter.
Speed Watch
Unfortunately, Fiberglass Bob, has been stolen, however Speed Watch will still be carried out.
Local volunteers will be trained to use the speed gun to record vehicle speeds but not stop vehicles which are speeding with a minimum of three people being on site at one time.  Each session will be 45 minutes, twice a week from April to September.  The information will be put on the Community Facebook page and anyone who is interested, and is resident in the villages, should email Mrs Stewart donnastewart1804@gmail.com Mrs Brown would like to volunteer on behalf of the Community Council.
This and any other policing issues can be forwarded to the Police and it was agreed that a standing agenda item on police matters will be introduced at every Community Council meeting. 
Neighbourhood Watch
The Police have asked if the community wish to reinstate our Neighbourhood Watch Group.  Any individual can sign up. A Community Safety Officer would call round to anyone who has concerns e.g. areas wishing to prevent cold calling. 
Emsdorf Street – Lundin Links Hotel
Following the tree falling across Emsdorf Street, Keith Punler, The Hotel owner was contacted by Mr Aitken several times to get the other trees checked for safety and it was suggested, also for safety, that if the hotel and grounds are an official construction site it should be lit.


Time Banking
This is a way for people to come together and help each other. Participants 'deposit' their time by giving practical help and support and are able to 'withdraw' their time when they need something done themselves.
Mr George Cuttle from Fife Voluntary Action will be invited to talk on the subject at a future meeting.
VE Day Celebrations – Do we want to get involved? This will be put on next month’s agenda.
AOCB
-   It was agreed that, to provide local information, especially for those without the internet, we should put a folder in the library with details for local events and clubs.  Mrs Aitken will take this forward.
-   South Feus – There have been no further developments regarding the fenced off land however Mr Butters, who is due to move into the property soon is happy to talk to his future neighbours. 
-   Recently there has been a problem with the water coming down the Keil burn, as well as the excessive smell of rotting vegetation.  The residents of Seaton Place have noticed that the water was discoloured and reported it to Scottish Water and SEPA. Although there was a site visit, no samples were taken and no further action.  Adam Warner from Scottish Water will be contacted. 
[bookmark: _Hlk21983344]-   The approval of the accounts for 2019 is adjourned till next meeting.  Mr Alistair Clark is duly appointed as Treasurer of The Largo Area Community Council.


THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON THE 21ST OF OCTOBER 2019 AT 7.15 PM IN THE DURHAM HALL, LOWER LARGO











 


